
Minutes for Feb 2, 2021 Meeting of Whiting Street Reservoir Committee 

 

Attending: 

Dave Moore 

Sue Panitch 

Marlene Connor 

Jeff Horan 

Harry Craven 

Terry Shepard 

Kate Kruckmeyer 

Crystal Barnes 

 

Meeting called to order at 5:05 p.m. 

 

Marlene acts as Chair.  Minutes accepted of previous meeting 

 

Kate Kruckmeyer, new member of WSR Committee, was introduced and welcomed. Kate informed the 

group that in her Planning Board experience she has become familiar with many of the issues in front of 

the Committee. City Attorney Barnes addressed some old business regarding the control of the reservoir 

property. She reported that actual authority for all HWW actions are done by the Board of 

Commissioners. City is not involved and has no authority, other than bonding issues.  Additionally, HWW 

complies with directives from DEP and Chapters 40, 39-A and 39B.  

 

Marlene led discussion regarding the role abutters would play relating to any usage they may have on 

their property that might affect the WSR property. Further discussion was held about inviting abutters 

to join us and when and how that may occur, and whether to extend an invitation to other adjacent 

properties, even though they are not abutters.  Sue reported on her meeting with Josh Knox, head of 

Friends of the Reservation, concerning the 73 acres of property they control. Josh informed her that this 

property would only and always be interested in allowing passive recreation.  

 

Yoni Glogower, administrator of the Conservation Commission, joined the meeting as a guest and 

described what conservation issues would need to be adhered to with any possible changes with the 

Whiting Street Reservoir, especially in or near buffer zones. The Wetland Protection Act was also 



reviewed with Yoni. In addition, Yoni supplied the committee with a link to the Capital Open Space and 

Recreation Plan. 

 

ABUTTER DISCUSSION 

● Visit of Jennifer from Dept of Conservation & Recreation 

● Are we ready for meeting with abutters and what will format be for such a meeting? 

● Letter to abutters proposed to outline City Council charge, scope, mission, and possible outcome 

● Establish a set of questions to include in the letter; four questions suggested – others will be 

discussed at next meeting 

● Letter and questions will be formalized at the next meeting 

● Discussion of timeline for visits from abutters and then the general public 

● Some interested members of community introduced themselves. Committee thanked them for 

their interest and informed them that a meeting for public comments and questions would be scheduled 

in the near future.      

● Mr. Conti and Mr. Manzi of the HWW will be extended invitations to all remaining meetings.  

 

The next meeting was scheduled for February 16, 2020 at 5:00 p.m. 

 

Meeting adjourned at 5:50 p.m. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

Dave Moore 


